# MINUTES CITY OF HARTFORD FEBRUARY 19, 2019

The City Council of the City of Hartford, Alabama, met in the conference room in city hall at 6:00 p.m. on February 19, 2019. The following members were present: Mayor Wendel Nolen, Jo Ann Lindsey, Bobby Burks, Ken Hales, Paul Fondren, and Eria Sorrells.

Others in attendance: Vicky Marsh, Annie Ward, Dennis Dorriety, Andy Hovey, Jason Eubanks, Jeffrey Brannon, Neil Strickland, Stanley Tindell, Annette Hillard, Alfreda Hillard, and Kelly Windham.

Mayor Nolen called the meeting to order and Councilmember Fondren opened with prayer followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

With the council having read the minutes from the regular meeting of February 4, 2019, Mayor Nolen asked the wishes of the council. Councilmember Lindsey moved to approve the minutes of February 4, 2019, which motion was seconded by Councilmember Hales. The council voted unanimously in favor thereof.

#### AGENDA:

- 1. **REAPPOINT GLENDA WESTON** Upon recommendation of Librarian Stephanie Riley, Councilmember Lindsey moved to reappoint Glenda Weston to the Library Board, which motion was seconded by Councilmember Fondren. The council voted unanimously in favor thereof.
- 2. **JEFFREY BRANNON WIREGRASS MEDICAL CENTER** Mr. Brannon gave an update on Wiregrass Medical Center and the Hartford clinic. He stated there has been significate improvements and as of January 2019 payables were up to date.

### **COUNCIL COMMENTS:**

### Mayor Nolen

•Mayor Nolen stated that interviews for Recreation Director will be held on Thursday, February 21<sup>st</sup> beginning at 4:00 p.m.

### Councilmember Burks

•Councilmember Burks addressed a problem in the area of Line Street and Williams Circle. He stated that a horse is tied up in a field behind residents on Williams Circle and they are concerned about the children's safety. Attorney Eubanks stated that it will have to be a nuisance before anything can be done. Chief Ward will get with the owner about installing a fence to keep children away from the horse.

## ADJOURNMENT:

With there being no other business to come before this meeting of February 19, 2019, Councilmember Fondren moved to adjourn, which motion was seconded by Councilmember Hales. The council voted unanimously in favor thereof.

Windel Male-Presiding Officer